SPECIAL “MEET-UP” TRIPS
FIRST SATURDAY IN DECEMBER, 2022;  JANUARY AND FEBRUARY 2023
We would like to start having birding trips to the Glendale Recharge Ponds where we would just meet up and bird together. There would be no official leader and no write-up  giving details on the birding trip. There also would not be a requirement to turn in any report to Sonoran Audubon on birds seen or people attending. If any attendee wants to turn in a report to ebird on their own account that would be fine. We would meet at 9:00 am on 107th Ave one mile north of Camelback Road where 107th Ave ends at the Recharge Property. There is a bridge at the SW corner of the property on which we usually park. It is blocked by a gate at the other end but it has a section where you can enter on foot. When Bob McCormick lead a trip there on November 12th we thought we were going to meet  at the east end of the Recharge Ponds by driving down the dirt road that runs on the south side of the property but it was marked by a sign that said closed. So we entered at the bridge.  Things are always changing there so meet at the bridge.  Another thing that changes is which of the ponds have water in them. If you have a Sonoran Audubon badge wear it or make one up with masking tape and wear it on your clothing so you can recognize each other. The dates of the trips would be SATURDAY, DECEMBER 3rd, JANUARY 7th and FEBUARY 4th.
When we were at the Glendale Recharge Ponds on November 12 they were filled with thousands of ducks and shorebirds. The most numerous were the American Wigeons followed by Coots, Pintails and Ruddy Ducks. There were much fewer Green-winged Teal, Northern Shoveler, Scaup, Bufflehead and Mallard. There were an unbelievable number of Black-necked Stilts and a few Lesser Sandpipers. I’m sure I missed some that the group got since I had to leave early. If you want an entire list and count of each, contact McBob for his ebird report number.
